Dear Turenscape,

On behalf of all of us at Arsomsilp, we wish to express our deepest condolences on the
passing of Professor Kongjian Yu. We are still heartbroken and deeply saddened by the
by this loss. We would like to to send our sincerest condolences to everyone at
Turenscape. We were honored to have worked with him, and we cannot begin to fathom
the depth of your loss.

He was our beloved partner, teacher, mentor, and guiding light in the world of landscape
architecture. His groundbreaking concepts of the “Sponge City” and the application of
nature-based solutions have inspired projects across the globe, including here in
Thailand — especially Benjakitti Forest Park — and continue to guide us in every project
we pursue. He gave us new ways to imagine a future where people and the environment
thrive in harmony. The world is a better place because of his vision, and it will continue
to improve through his enduring legacy. His wisdom, generosity, and ability to inspire
will remain with us always.

All of us at Arsomsilp feel deeply honored to have worked together with Professor Yu on
Benjakitti Forest Park. The park will forever stand as a living memory of him, embodying
the principles he pioneered and the values he instilled in us. For this, and for so much
more, we will always owe him our deepest gratitude.

Please accept our heartfelt condolences to everyone at Turenscape, and especially to
his family. We share in your grief and stand with you in honoring the extraordinary legacy
of Professor Yu. The world has truly lost a legend, but his impact will continue to live on
through all of us who were inspired by his vision.

With deepest sympathy,

Theerapon Niyomfw\
National Artist (Architecture)

President
On behalf of Arsomsilp Community and Environmental Architects
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